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PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

REGULAR MEETING

APPROVED Minutes of October 24, 2016
I. Chair/Councilmember Comstock called the meeting to order at 5:05 pm in the City Council Chambers of City Hall.  
Committee Members:


Present: P. Comstock (Chair), D. Terrazas, C. Chase
Staff:  City Manager M. Bernal, Parks and Recreation Director M. Garcia, Deputy City Manager S. Collins, Deputy Police Chief R. Martinez, 

Public: Six members of the public 
II. Approval of the Minutes of the September 26, 2016 Regular Meeting 
Councilmember Terrazas moved, seconded by Vice Mayor Chase to approve the minutes of September 26, 2016.  The motion carried 3 – 0.  
III. Discussion and Recommendations Regarding Environmental Design, Safety, Maintenance and Activation Efforts on the Riverwalk
Staff presented the Committee with recommendations to improvement public safety conditions on the Riverwalk, through investment in one-time infrastructure projects, on-going staffing increases and engagement activities.  Committeemembers discussed and asked several questions about infrastructure projects and how the City staff intends to encourage broad participation in the engagement efforts.   

Motion by Councilmember Terrazas to send to City Council a Riverwalk Safety investment proposal, which includes a FY2017 budget appropriations from the General Fund in the amount of $217,000 to install security cameras, improve lighting on the Front Street businesses near the Riverwalk, convert temporary Park Ranger positions into permanent full-time equivalent positions and host an inclusive stakeholder engagement summit.  Second by Vice Mayor Chase. Motion passes 3-0.  

IV. Public Comment on Items Not on the Agenda
None.  

V. Items for Consideration at Future Meetings 

The Committee discussed the need to hold space on the first agenda in 2017 to discuss the scope of the Committee and develop a workplan for the year.  No action was taken.  
Adjournment – at 6:11 p.m., the Public Safety Committee adjourned from the regular meeting of October 24, 2016 to its next regularly scheduled meeting to be determined.   
